Testimony in Opposition to HB 1505

To the committee of House Government and Veterans Affairs, and all members of Legislature.

My name is Mike Lee and I reside in Rural Grand Forks County. As a former law enforcement
officer, I find it appalling that any legislator would draft a bill and add an immunity clause
against prosecution if an illegal act was committed during the legislative session. There are so
many flaws with HB 1505 I find it repugnant. Representative Lefor and Senator Hogue should
be ashamed to put their names on this bill, and it would appear to me they are involved in

unethical and criminal acts already to even bring forth this bill. I oppose this bill and ask for a
“DO NOT PASS”

Respectfully,

Mike Lee

724 27" street NE
Northwood, ND 58267
218-791-7309




